- 5 -Miss Kathleen B. Hill was appointed as part-time assistant instructor in administration. Professor Clark: The School is very fortunate in the appointment of Professor Clark to the Department of Education in McGill University. Professor Clark is not only a sympathetic and excellent teacher, but he has expressed a high regard for the nursing profession and has high standards of cultural and professional education for the nurse. Professional courses in education available within the University also relieve our School of the expenditure of special fees for instruction. Miss Margaret Reid, Secretary of the School, resigned to accept a full-time appointment with the Faculty of Law, and Miss Elaine Gnaedinger, formerly secretary of the School for Social Workers, succeeded her. SCHOLARSHIPS 15 students have been enabled to enter the School this year through the aid of Scholarships. The Association of Registered Nurses, Que. Montreal General Hospital, The Mildren Hope Forbes Memorial Royal Victoria Hospital, Board of Management, 4 (and a maintenance scholarship to the student awarded the Quebec Association of Registered Nurses Scholarship). The Victorian Order of Nurses 31 The Harry J. Crowe Scholarship The Regina General Hospital 1 Saskatchewan Registered Nurses Association 1 St. Mary's Hospital School of Nursing, Montreal. 1 15 The Children's Memorial Hospital offers a scholarship in the form of maintenance, but it was not awarded for this year owing to the limited dormitory space. The new buildings being erected will provide additional housing facilities for students and staff. The Shriners' Hospital for Crippled Children: A new scholarship in the form of maintenance and tuition fees was established and awarded, but the student was prevented from coming this year owing to serious and unexpected illness in her family.